Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Rushock Parish Council held on Thursday, 17th May 2018 at Rushock Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs. T. Green, (TG) (Chairman), L. McCurrich, (LMc), G. Wilson, (GW), Richard Hampshire (RH), Cllr. T. Jennings (TJ) (from 7:37pm) and Cllr. J Nicholls (JN).
Also Present were: The clerk Mr. Marcus Hart (MJH), the Lengthsman Mr. Bill Waldron (BW), Diane Dolley, District Cllr. I. Hardiman (IDH) and local resident Malcolm Linney (ML).
1.Apologies and Approve Reasons for Absence: Cllr. D. Cutler (DC) 
Apologies were also received from: District Cllr. S. Williams (SJW).
2.Declarations of Interest:  None.
3.Minutes of the last Meeting on 18th May, 2017:  These were duly approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record.
4.Chairman’s Report: The Chairman reported as follows:-
Terry Green My first task is to thank all councillors for their continuing help and support over the last year which has been invaluable.  Their willingness to take on various projects is much appreciated and has allowed the parish council to continue to make progress this year.  I would also extend my gratitude to Marcus Hart, our clerk, for his hard work, advice and guidance on a wide range of topics this year.

Meetings

The Council has held 4 Council meetings, 3 Planning Committee meetings and 1 Staffing Committee meeting.  We have also been well represented at CALC meetings, WFDC Parish Forums and WCC meetings.  A parish meeting where West Mercia Police gave us details of the benefits of SmartWater was also held. The Parish Council, in collaboration with some residents, made contact with the organisers of the VeloBirmingham event which succeeding in a route change which reduced the impact on residents.. 

Planning

There has been 1 planning application, which was recommended for refusal, and 3 Prior Notifications during the year. Two of the PNRs related to conversion of agricultural buildings whilst the third was for a single storey extension.

Finance

A modest increase in precept to cover increased costs was agreed unanimously by councillors.  We have also received £182.59 from our County Councillor, £750 from WFDC Localism Fund, £540 from the Transparency Fund for Smaller Authorities along with our Lengthsman’s and Parish Paths Partnership funding.  No councillors have claimed personal expenses.  There is some concern about finances in the coming year as the Parish Council will now have to bear the full costs of compliance with both the Transparency Code and the new General Data Protection Regulations.

Highways

Our Lengthsman, Bill Waldron, has continued his sterling work and there have been no flooding issues this year.  Effective gritting of the designated lanes was carried out by WCC during the winter weather.  The Parish Council has made some improvements to the verges in Park Lane.  However there has been a disappointing response from WCC to the atrocious state of New Farm Lane.  

Footpaths

These remain in good condition generally with footpaths through crops being sprayed off by the landowner. We are no longer allowed to replace finger posts via the Parish Paths scheme and so have 2 signs that have been awaiting replacement for some time.  An application for Parish Paths Partnership funding for 2018-9 has been submitted.

Community

We have used the parish magazine to keep residents informed and the parish website is also well maintained with prompt updates. The village hall, of which we are custodian trustees, now has an effective and proactive management committee and the council is working with them to resolve trustee/ownership issues that have been raised. 

A donation of £300 was made to the church towards the cost of churchyard maintenance as there is now no grant from WFDC.

5.Community Policing:  There was no police representative available to attend the meeting. It was agreed that MJH would email Inspector Jake Wright to express the Parish Council’s concern over their none attendance again.
6.Lengthsman: The clerk reported that the PC would receive the same grant for 2018-2019 as for 2017-2018, namely £1939.00. The Council were grateful to receive the lengthsman’s grant from WCC.The Council expressed its grateful thanks to the Lengthsman for all his hard work during the last year. The clerk advised that our highways liaison engineer was still Alex Clarke-Elson albeit Richard Clewer administers the scheme on behalf of the County.
7.Dementia Cafe: Diane Dolley came to talk about this initiative. She advised that Chaddesley Corbett Parish Council and Elmbridge Parish Council were participating in this and she said that they were using the model from the Alzheimer’s Society. The cafe would run at Chaddesley Village Hall every second Wednesday of each month, 2:00-3:30pm. Should anyone require further information they can contact Diane Dolley via the clerk. There was a general discussion about this presentation.
8.Residents Communications:  Reports were being put in the Parish Magazine and the website and noticeboard were up to date and regularly updated. The Parish Council website will continue as is, hosted by Worcestershire County Council. 
8. Public Question Time: None.

Meeting Closed at 8:15pm.

